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NAPLAN  

NAPLAN tests in Literacy and Numeracy for Year 7 & 9 are 
underway as I write this article. These tests are compul-
sory for all students in Years 7 & 9. At this school they are 
conducted under the guidance of our Learning Support 
Teachers, Mrs McClenahan and Mr Rubbi with help from 
technology teachers Ms Potts, Mr O’Connor and also Mr 
Gadow (Head Teacher – Teaching and Learning). I thank 
the staff for the superb organisation of these tests – the 
first time we are “online” for NAPLAN! 

The students should be congratulated too; their behav-
iour and efforts have been excellent in the trialling of the 
online test and also now, for the real thing. 

The results are released later this year and I look forward 
to seeing the continual improvement which has become 
a feature of our school’s results over the past few years. 

The staff will use the results to shape their teaching pro-
grams and lessons to help students to improve their skills 
further. 

 

DEBATING 

Our debating competitions have commenced again this 
year and we have already had some great wins and some 
excellent debate topics. 

Congratulations to all of the students participating in this 
outstanding exercise in public speaking and problem solv-
ing. 

Ms Andrews has spent many hours coaching and coordi-
nating the teams with the help of the English staff and I 
congratulate her and all of the other teachers and stu-
dents for bringing such lively and interesting competi-
tions to our school. 

 

ATHELTICS CARNIVAL 

The two-day school Athletics Carnival will be held at 
Blacktown Olympic Park on Thursday 6 June and Friday 7 
June 2019 

The PDHPE staff are busily preparing the program and the 
events. If this year is anything like previous years, it will 
be a great success and a most enjoyable couple of days. 

Parents are most welcome to attend to cheer on the stu-
dents as they strive for personal bests. 

 

P&C MEETING UPDATE 

Our P&C Meeting this term will be held on Wednesday 29 
May in the school library from 7pm and it is also the AGM 
where new office bearers will be elected for 2019/20. I 
would like to thank the current officers for their hard work 
and support of the school in the various roles. I am very 
appreciative of the chance to talk to parents and friends 
of the school in this forum and all parents are welcome to 
attend. 

Members of our P&C and other parents have been instru-
mental in supporting our school as members of com-
mittees, on staff selection panels and in student enrol-
ments panels. The school three year plan has been creat-
ed and published on our website with valuable contribu-
tions from our parent representatives. A big thank you to 
all the parents involved in these and similar activities. 

 

PARENT TEACHER NIGHT BOOKINGS 

This year we continue with our electronic system of book-
ings for parent/teacher interviews. 

The electronic booking system will be used for each of our 
parent/teacher interview afternoons/nights commencing 
with the Year 12 on Wednesday 12 June 2019. Bookings 
for this event are now open. 

Parent Teacher interviews of the other years are planned 
for the following dates: 

Years 7/9 plus TSP Mentors Tuesday 2 July (3.30 – 6pm) 

Years 8/10/11 plus TSP Mentors Wednesday 3 July (3.30 – 
6pm) 

The school will send the website address and password 
via sms to parents’ phones as well. If any parent is unable 
to access the internet then the alternative is to call the 
office so that the secretary can make the appointment for 
you. You can also ask your child to see their teachers who 
can log in to the system to make an appointment on your 
behalf. 

 



TU-

We hope that this system continues to make it easier for 
you to make suitable appointment times to see teachers. 
I encourage all parents of Year 12 students to make ap-
pointments to be here on 12 June where reports will also 
be available for collection from Mrs Middleton. 

 

YEAR 10, 11 & 12 REQUIREMENTS 

I wish to remind all students in the senior school that 
each of the Year Levels have requirements that need to 
be met in order to qualify for the eventual award of the 
Record of School Achievement (ROSA), the Year 11 Pre-
liminary accreditation and, of course, the HSC in Year 12. 

All students who will sit HSC exams in 2020 or beyond are 
now required to meet the Minimum Standards in Literacy 
and Numeracy for the HSC in order to qualify. We are 
currently working with students in Years 10 and 11 on 
their completion of this qualification. 

All students should be working to the best of their ability 
in order to satisfy the NESA requirements in these final 
three years of school. I hope that any students struggling 
with their work and other commitments at the moment 
are able to rectify this problem quickly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HEALTHY CANTEEN STRATEGY 

Our school canteen now meets all the requirements of the 
NSW Government Healthy Canteen Strategy and we have 
been rated as a “Healthy Canteen” since April 2019. 

I congratulate our canteen operators for working to adjust 
menus and food for sale to make us compliant. This strat-
egy ensures that we offer healthy foods for sale for our 
students to encourage a healthier eating habit and life-
style. 

 

My best wishes to all students and families for a success-
ful term. 

 

M.Struyve 

Principal 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Our school values of Safety, Tolerance, Achievement and Respect are the core principles which should guide 

both students and staff at The Hills Sports High School. 

Tolerance is the recognition that everyone is different and that we are conscious that all differences are     

valued. 



Seven Hills Toongabbie RSL Sub Branch Children’s ANZAC 

Day March 

AS in previous years, students at The Hills Sports High School participated in several 

commemorations of ANZAC Day. The first such commemoration was the annual ANZAC 

Day Children’s March organised by the Seven Hills Toongabbie RSL Sub Branch and was 

held on Sunday 14th April. 

Our school captains, Kenneth Tuala and 

Monique Clifton were joined by SRC member 

Blake Metcalfe and Mr Haynes to represent 

our school. The parade also included the RSL 

youth clubs and many other local schools. 

On Tuesday 30th April our school held its own 

commemorative ceremony. Our school cap-

tains reminded students of the close connec-

tion our school has with World War 1 and of 

the devastation which all wars bring with 

them. A wreath was laid by a member of the 

army cadets, Phaedra Hill in year 11 dressed in 

her cadet uniform. 

I would like to thank all the students involved in these important commemorative 

events. These underline the close connection between our school and the local and 

wider Australian community. 

Thanks, 

Mr Haynes 

HT HSIE 



Debating Chal lenge  

In terms 2 & 3, our talented Debating Teams across years 7-12 compete in the Prem-

ier’s Debating Challenge. The topics range from education, the media, politics, and stu-

dents only have one hour to prepare a speech & their rebuttals. A coin toss decides 

who is affirmative or negative for each round.  

Our year 11 & 12 Debating Team won two out of their three debates so far & our jun-

ior teams start their competition in the coming weeks. Debating over the last few years 

under the guidance & training of Debating Coach Chantelle Andrews (English/ Drama 

teacher) has seen the Hills Sports High School beat very competitive schools around 

the region & all students involved are to be commended on their work ethic, attitude 

& application to this fun & intellectual activity.  

If your child is interested in debating in 2020 Miss Andrews will be holding trials later 

this year.  



Art Club at the MCA Zine Fair 

 
Every year the Museum of Contemporary Art host 100 Sydney artists at their Zine Fair. This year, the Hills 
Sports High Art Club was selected to participate and showcase their works alongside those of other pop-
ular Sydney creatives. The zine fair allows artists to sell their zines (short for magazines) to the public on 
the grounds of the MCA in Circular Quay. On the day 2700 members of the public attended the fair and 
had the chance to see what Art Club had on offer. 
 
Every Wednesday afternoon since the beginning of the year several students from years 7 - 10 have been 
meeting after school for Art Club. During this time they have been creating a variety of comics, photo 
books, and drawing books, and turning them into zines. They have also been designing and painting 3D 
printed badges, all to be sold at the MCA Zine Fair. 
 
Stalls at the MCA Zine Fair are highly sought after as entrants must undergo a selection process where a 
portfolio of works are sent to a panel of judges. It is for this reason that Art Club created quite the buzz 
both on the day and in the weeks beforehand - having interviews and photographs featured in the Black-
town Advocate, as well as the Museum of Contemporary Art's online blog - as a high school art club is 
not the usual type of participant. The shock and disbelief of those who stopped by the stall as they real-
ised the zines they were purchasing were made by high school students, left me feeling so unbelievably 
proud of Art Club and the work they put in every Wednesday afternoon.  
 
It was a fun day and many of our zines and badges were completely sold out before the end of the fair. 
Thank you to the families who came and supported us on the day! 
 
Vanessa Almonte 
CAPA teacher and Art Club coordinator 







 

 

Bus service adjustments from 26 May 2019 



  IMPORTANT DATES: 

  ATHLETICS CARNIVAL will be held Thursday 6th June & Friday 7th June, 2019 at Blacktown           

  International Sports Park, Eastern Road, Rooty Hill. It is a normal school day with rolls 

  being marked at the field, attendance is compulsory for all years. 

From Year 7 Camp  

is located in the office, if not claimed 

by 31st May 2019 it will be donated to 

Charity 

  

PARKING—RESTRICTED AREA 

Parents/Carers are reminded the School Carpark is not available for Parent/Carer parking, or for drop off or 

pickup of Students. Parking is limited, therefore we ask you to comply to this procedure.  

Parents/Carers who require an exemption, please contact David Calleja, Deputy Principal for information on 

application requirements 

EXTENDED LEAVE:  

An application for extended leave form, for 5 days and over needs to be completed by 

Parent/Carers and accepted by the principal prior to the leave being taken. A certificate 

of extended leave will be issued by the principal and must be produced when requested 

by police or other authorised attendance officers. 

REPRESENTATION CONSENT FORMS:  

All forms need to be completed & signed by Parent/Carers. If required attach all relevant 

paperwork, the form will then need to be signed by Mr Struyve & Mr Tetley. Forms can 

be handed into the office via the student counter. 











2019 Term Calendar Dates 

Term 1 – Tuesday, 29 January to Friday, 12 April 2019 (11 weeks) 

 Term 2 – Tuesday, 30 April to Friday, 5 July 2019 (10 weeks) 

 Term 3 – Tuesday 23 July to Friday, 27 September 2019 (10 weeks) 

Term 4 – Monday, 14 October to Wednesday, 18 December 2019 (10 weeks) 

HINE Dear Parent/ Carer, 

If your child is absent from school or late to school, a note must be    

submitted within 7 days of the 1st day of absence. You can either send 

an email to The Hills Sport High or the note must be given to the Roll 

Call Teacher during Roll Call 

If a reason has not been received within 7 days of the absence, the      

absence within remain UNJUSTIFIED. 

 

NOTES REGARDING STUDENT ABSENCES 








